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Proposed Slate for the November 2023 Annual Meeting 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS - Elected by Membership 

 
Position Name Board Term Ending 

Member at Large Marti Fournier-Revo – 2nd term 2026 
Member at Large Maxine Velasquez – 1st term* 2026 
Member at Large Bobbie Batley – 1st term* 2026 
Member at Large Kellie Mixon – 1st term* 2026 
Member at Large Cathy Newby – 1st term 2026 
Member at Large Tracy Bredeson – 1st term 2026 
Girl Member at Large Dhavina Kholwadwala 2025 

*Filled a partial term initially. Eligible to serve two additional 3-year terms. 
 

 
BOARD DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE - Elected by Membership 

 
Position Name Term Ending 

Board  Cathy Newby 2025 
Non-Board  Becky Teague 2025 

 
 

Nominees for the Board of Directors and Board Development Committee 
(in alphabetical order) 

 
Bobbie Batley is the owner of Batley Family Law, a small firm dedicated only to the practice of high-
quality family law.  She is a Fellow of the American Academy of Matrimonial Lawyers, a Diplomate 
with the American College of Family Trial Lawyers, a Fellow of the International Academy of Family 
Lawyers, and a trained Collaborative family law attorney.   Bobbie is a Farmington native, and the 
married mother of two girls. She is a member of the Future Fund of the Albuquerque Community 
Foundation, a long-time volunteer for Girl Scouts of New Mexico Trails, and a Leadership New 
Mexico Connect Program Graduate. 

 

Tracy Bredeson is the Chief People Officer for Dion's. She has 25 years of leadership experience in 
human resources and training with a focus on leadership development. Prior to her HR roles, Tracy's 
career includes three years as a teacher, five years as director of a non-profit organization, and 
several years heading up adult education for the Wisconsin Department of Corrections. Tracy is a 
Madison, Wisconsin native and relocated with her husband to New Mexico in 2020. They have one 
daughter. She has a bachelor's degree in elementary education from the University of Wisconsin-
Madison and a masters degree in public administration from UW-Oshkosh. In her free 
time, Tracy plays tennis, bikes, hikes, and enjoys exploring New Mexico. She was a proud Girl Scout 
for all of her elementary school years. Her favorite cookie is Thin Mints, but the S'mores are a VERY 
close second! 
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Marti Fournier-Revo is well known in Albuquerque as an active community member with over 20 
years’ experience in community and fund development including Development Director with the 
Jewish Federation of Greater New Mexico. Marti currently serves on the board as Vice Chair, while 
also chairing the Fund Development Committee and actively participating as a member of the 
Executive Committee and Property Committee. She believes “that the principles of Girl Scouting 
remain relevant standards to live one’s life by.”  

 

 
Dhavina Kholwadwala is a Senior Girl Scout in Troop 10465 who attends Albuquerque Academy. 
She has been a member of Girl Scouts for 9 years, earning her Bronze Award in 2021 and her Silver 
Award in 2023. Dhavina is a member of the Girl Advisory Board to the CEO, and also holds 
leadership roles on student council and the Ambassadors Club.  She is excited to serve on the board 
of directors to help Girl Scouts improve in any way possible. “It's already an amazing program, but 
like anything else, there's always something you can do to improve it.”  

 

 
Kellie Mixon is President and CEO of New Mexico Mutual, the state’s largest workers’ compensation 
insurance provider. She holds a Bachelor of Accountancy degree from New Mexico State University. 
The Los Alamos native was recognized as a 2019 Woman of Influence by Albuquerque Business First. 
She is a graduate of Leadership New Mexico and serves on the Board of Directors of United Way of 
Central New Mexico, Greater Albuquerque Chamber of Commerce, and the New Mexico Chamber of 
Commerce. She also serves as a member of the Executive Committee of the American Association of 
State Compensation Insurance Funds (AASCIF). 

 

Cathy Newby is Director of Tribal Government and Customer Engagement for PNM. Prior to joining 
PNM, she served as Community Relations Manager at Arizona Public Service, and previously held 
various communication and community outreach positions at the APS-Four Corners Power Plant and 
the Navajo Nation. Cathy is an alum of the University of Idaho’s Utility Executive Course (UEC), and 
she holds a Bachelor of Science Degree in Journalism and Communication from Eastern New Mexico 
University and a master’s in business administration from the University of New Mexico. Cathy 
dedicates her time to positively impacting Native American communities. She serves as Board Chair 
for the NB3 Foundation, a board member for the PNM Resources Foundation, and is a recent 
graduate of Leadership New Mexico. A Navajo of the Bitter Water Clan and Water’s Edge Clan, Cathy 
grew up on the Navajo Nation in Tohatchi, New Mexico.  

 
Becky Teague is Vice President, Human Resources for PNM Resources, the parent company of PNM 
and TNMP. With over 30 years of experience in the utility industry, Becky is responsible for 
overseeing human resource strategy for the organization through employee and labor relations, 
compensation, benefits, workforce development and safety. She joined PNM in 1988 after 
completing her Bachelor of Business Administration degree from the University of New Mexico. 
Becky is a former GSNMT board member who served in many different roles over the years including 
treasurer and Chair of the board. She is a graduate of Leadership New Mexico and currently serves 
on several boards including the Albuquerque Community Foundation, Supportive Housing Coalition, 
and PNM Resources Foundation.  
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Maribeth Thornton is the Associate Chief Nursing Officer of Women’s and Children’s at University of 
New Mexico Hospitals. She has been a nurse for 37 plus, working at University of New Mexico 
Hospitals since 2000. She has been in an executive position for more than sixteen years. In addition, 
she has responsibility for the Child Life Program and the Mimbres School District, a state certified 
school district offering education to children with chronic health conditions. Maribeth is a Girl Scouts 
alumna, Lifetime Member, and former Board Chair for GSNMT. 

 

Maxine Velasquez is an enrolled member of the Pueblo of Laguna Indian Reservation. She assumed 
leadership as President and CEO of Laguna Development Corporation (LDC) in April 2020. An 
attorney by training, Maxine becomes the first female to steward a multimillion-dollar tribally owned 
corporation for her Pueblo. She possesses 20 years of legal counsel and policy experience 
representing tribal governments on issues such as land, water rights and policy, tribal gaming 
businesses, and tribal gaming regulatory authorities throughout New Mexico. In 2023, Maxine was 
named Executive of the Year by the Native American Finance Officers Association. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 


